# **Dental Materials Group - Chapter America**

#### AADR/IADR ELECTIONS

If you have not already done so, please send in your AADR and IADR ballots. Note the candidates who are members of the DMG. Please give Drs. Glantz and Keller careful consideration. The DMG is a large component of IADR and AADR. We can be sure our concerns are being heard if we have officers in executive positions. So remember as they say in Chicago, Vote Early, Vote Often or at least once.

### DMG-CA AWARDS submitted by Dr. David Mahler

Every three years when the AADR holds its meeting separate from the IADR meeting, two awards are presented by the AADR Dental Materials Group for outstanding contributions in specific areas of our field. These awards are the Peyton Award for Clinical Research and the Skinner Award for Innovation. The significance of the names on these awards is that Dr. Floyd Peyton and Dr. Eugene Skinner were the founding fathers of the Dental Materials Group back in 1938. One requirement for these awards is that the recipients may not have received the Souder Award. Nominations accompanied by a CV should be sent to the Awards Chairman: Dr. David Mahler, OHSU, School of Dentistry, 611 SW Campus Drive, Portland, OR, 97201 by January 1, 1995.

Dr. Peyton recently passed away. I am suggesting to the Execute Committee that we remember this eminent member of the DMG at the upcoming meeting in a story telling fashion. I am sure his accomplishments will be recounted during the presentation of the Peyton Award. In addition, you may have an opportunity to say a few words.

#### SEATTLE MEETING

I would like to congratulate those that helped organize the meeting. Thanks to all the officers and in particular, the Program Chair, Dr. Richard Demke.

DMG Dinners at both San Antonio and Singapore will be on the Thursday night of the meeting. The details of the dinners will be forth coming. Please plan to attend.

#### **ELECTIONS**

A DMG-CA election for President-Elect will be in the next newsletter. If you would like to nominate someone, contact any of Group officers and we will forward your nomination to the committee.

FYI Dr. Duane Taylor is retiring is December. North Carolina is currently advertising the position.

#### KUDOS

\*\*\*\*\*Steve Bayne was elected Treasurer of AADR. You vote does count.

\*\*\*\*\*At NIST, Rafael Bowen was named a Distinguished Scientist by the ADA. (Editors note: We knew that a long time ago.) Fred Eichmiller has been named as the director of the Paffenbarger Research Center. Congratulations to both.

\*\*\*\*\*Wayne Barkmeier has been named Dean at Creighton University, School of Dentistry. 
\*\*\*\*\*Don McKenzie was installed as Chairman of the Board of the American Dental Trade Association. I guess he didn't get enough being President of the DMG-CA.

Respectfully Submitted,

Miki Bagly Mike Bagby

### **NEWSLINE**

## Dental Materials Group - Chapter America

Congratulations to Dr. John Keller for his election to the office of Vice-President of AADR, an honor well deserved.

Congratulations to Dr. Ed Swift for the outstanding job he did organizing the Annual Session. 425 abstracts were reviewed by Ed and his crew.

Regarding the upcoming Annual Session: The DMG-CA business meeting is Friday, March 10th at 5pm in room River A of the Convention Center. The DMG dinner is Thursday evening not Friday. The program book is in error. Send your reservation form and check to Dr. Steve Duke by February 20th.

Please feel free to send in news and others items of interest to the group. My address etc. are:

Mike Bagby Box 9403 West Virginia University School of Dentistry Morgantown, West Virginia 26506-9403 304-293-3370 internet - MBAGBY@WVNVM.WVNET.EDU

We have two very well qualified candidates for the office of president-elect. The current president and secretary apologize for the last minute nature of this election. Please vote by marking the ballot at the bottom of the page, tearing off the ballot and sending in the enclosed envelop as soon as possible. While I will count ballots up to the time of my departure for San Antonio, please mail your ballot as soon as possible.

Respectfully Submitted,

While Beefly

Mike Bagby, Secretary